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As the legal basis for the regulations of LTH 54 (M.A.901 (g)) has ceased to exist due to the  
amendment of Regulation (EU) No 1321/2014 with the implementing Regulation (EU) 2019/1383, 
which has been in force since 24 March 2020, the Airworthiness Notice LTH 54 dated 27 March 
2009 including all appendices is declared invalid until the corresponding adaptation to the new  
regulations. 
 
It is therefore no longer possible to issue a licence under the current LTH 54, but it is possible to 
issue an examiner's licence according to Part-ML (ML.A.901 (b)(4)) under the amended conditions. 
The revision of the LTH 54 for the implementation of the regulations of the new Part-ML is already 
in progress. 
  
If you are interested in an examiner licence and your maintenance licence is the responsibility of 
Austro Control GmbH, please contact airworthiness@austrocontrol.at 
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